

Cabinet Office

The Guildhall, Swansea, SA1 4PE www.swansea.gov.uk

Cllr Peter Black Convener, Adult Services Scrutiny Panel Please ask for: Councillor Mark Child
Direct Line: 01792 63 7441
E-Mail: cllr.mark.child@swansea.gov.uk
Our Ref: MC/HS

Your Ref: ref

Date: 5 April 2018

Dear Clir Black

Thank you for your letter of 12 March 2018.

In response to the matter of Hospital Admissions:

The number of admissions avoided through the Acute Clinical Response Service between June 2017 and January 2018 were 1,787. For the preceding 12 months, 1,546 admissions were avoided so there has been a significant improvement in performance this year which demonstrates that this relatively new service is bedding in and a range of professionals and services are working with it to support people in the community wherever possible.

I have attached the latest Western Bay Intermediate Care Scorecard which gives the data asked about in terms of the before and after figures in terms of people supported in the community. However, we do not collect data to the level of detail requested in your letter. As ever, if there is a data set that you think we should be collecting, it can be discussed when the Panel next considers the Adult Services Performance report at its meeting in May. However, it should be noted that the scorecard reflects the agreed dataset as per the Western Bay model.

I believe the Optimum Model has been sent to Liz Jordan for circulation to the Panel.

Cont'd.....

Please note, a response to the issues raised on the proposed budget in relation to Adult Services was sent by The Leader on the 26 March 2018.

Yours faithfully

Councillor Mark Child
Cabinet Member for Health & Wellbeing

May

